PTO Meeting Minutes Tuesday, September 8, 2015-6:30 PM FLE Cafeteria

President, Abby Doherty, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM. Board members present were: Heather Eckstein, Lori Holt, Amanda Hill and April Sloan.

13 members were also present.

Minutes from the May 2015 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's report was read and approved.

2015-16 budget proposal was approved.

Current standing for fiscal year was approved.

Old and New Business: Box Tops/Campbell's Labels/Toner Cartridges are being collected by Jennifer Coleman and Darci Spear.

Raider Gear will be available for purchase at the school carnival, during the football game on September 18th or by contacting Christina Brummett at 620-249-6894.

School carnival is scheduled for October 10th from 5-8 PM. Tickets will be out to students within a week. Volunteers are needed for setup and tear down.

Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd grade are asked to bring a snack/packaged item and 3rd, 4th and 5th grade are asked to each bring 3 2-liters of pop. Items for the silent auction baskets are due Friday, October 9th.

Drawing prizes will be \$100, \$75 and \$50. The student that sells each winning drawing ticket will receive \$10 for the \$100 ticket; \$7.50 for the \$75 ticket and \$5 for the \$50 ticket. Top 5 sellers will receive Wal-mart gift cards: \$100 for 1^{st} ; \$75 for 2^{nd} ; \$50 for 3^{rd} ; \$25 for 4^{th} and \$10 for 5^{th} .

An order has been placed with Oriental Trading Company for prizes totaling approximately \$1300.

2014-15 Yearbooks are still available for purchase for \$15 each.

Limited school supplies are still available. Contact a PTO Officer to purchase.

Requests: Mrs. Varsolona requested \$100 for the purchase of 300 cookies and water bottles for 68 1st graders and 2 sets of grandparents each for Grandparent's Day on September 11th. Unanimously approved.

Mrs. Capehart requested a 1 year subscription to www.flocabulary.com to benefit 64 2nd graders at a cost of \$96. Unanimously approved.

1st grade Grandparent's Day is September 11th from 1:15-2:30 PM

Board of Education meeting is September 14th at 6:00 PM

Early Release is September 9th at 12:45 PM

Picture retakes are September 16th

School Skate is September 24th from 6-8 PM

Festa Italiana is September 26th

School Carnival is October 10th from 5-8 PM

Communication Reminders: monthly newsletter, website <u>www.frontenacpto.com</u> and facebook Frontenac PTO (group)

Floor was opened for questions and or requests-Ms. Kunshek requested \$282.00 for the cost of printing a "Memory Book" for each Kindergarten student. Request denied. PTO requested that teachers ask parents to pay \$5 each and if additional money is needed PTO can assist.

Mrs. Curran announced that 33 students have applied and been accepted to her writing workshop. It has been expanded to 2 nights so all kids may participate.

Abby Doherty adjourned the meeting at 7:14 PM